JULY NEWSLETTER 2025

MEMBERSHIP

A friendly reminder that if you have any changes to your personal information, i.e. phone, address, emails, please notify Janet Herbold, Secretary/Membership here. If your club officers have changed, we need to know that too.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

As a rule, I would never address personal issues in the newsletter, but I would be sorry if I did not extend my heartfelt thanks to all the members who have called, texted, and emailed me extending best wishes after my recent health scare. I am looking forward to seeing you at our upcoming events. It sure would be nice if I could have a do-over for the past five months.

Marleen Hoel from Tijeras Creek has volunteered to Chair the Nominating Committee for the 2026 Association Board. She and/or her committee will be contacting the club delegates for their assistance in finding volunteers for board positions. If you are interested, please email Marleen here.

The final details for the FAFH trip to Kiawah Island are finalized and the Pocket Travel application is up-to-date. If you do not have access, please contact Grace at Gulliver's Travel, her email address is here.

Take care of yourselves during the heat in the upcoming summer months. Stay hydrated and take precautions to keep cool. As always, your health and welfare are our primary concern. Please contact me Lou Ann Reichling, President, here if you have any questions.

MAJOR TOURNAMENTS

The Singing Hills Eclectic Tournament took place June 17 and 18. We had a full field and WPLGASC golfers went home with lots of great memories and awards money. Congratulations to our Over the Field winners Jessie Chen of River Ridge, our gross winner with a score of 72; and Veronica Brown of Tijeras Creek, who attended her first WPLGASC Major Tournament and walked away with the net award with an amazing score of 61. The field took home \$6,180 (66%) in awards after ties were paid. Congratulations to all our winners and thank you to all for participating in this fun event. Winners can be found on the website here.

Our next major tournament will be the Senior Tournament on August 11 at the Navy Course in Cypress. This senior tournament focuses on and honors our senior members, however, all are welcome to register. Players 80 and over are automatically accepted into the tournament regardless of participation points, followed by the 70-79 age bracket. All other players are accepted based on participation points for any remaining spots. Don't be afraid to enter because you don't think you have enough points; it seems we always have cancellations and you could get in.

Please note that we have a group room rate at the Courtyard Cypress in Anaheim. Detailed information is on the second page of the tournament flyer on the website here. Registration will take place from July 7-11. You will receive an email invitation to register on the morning of July 7. I hope to see you there. Other details are on the website Home Page in the Major Tournament section.

I look forward to seeing you at upcoming WPLGASC events. Please don't hesitate to contact me here or call me at (714) 585-5879 if you have any questions. Donna Buxton, Major Tournament Chair.

MONTHLY TOURNAMENTS

July Association Day game is T's and S's (Holes, 2, 3, 6, 7, 10, 12, 13, 16, 17). Paying gross and net.

Pace of Play: We are continuing to monitor pace of play more closely. Please keep up with the group in front of you. If you are behind, please send two players to the next tee box while the other two players are putting out. If the group in front of you is behind, please document this on your scorecard and we will address the group that is behind.

Remember you do not have to sign up as a foursome for our monthly Association Day tournaments; but if the course you signed up for is full, we will take the foursomes first. Attendance at our monthly Association Day tournaments is a great way to earn participation points towards acceptance in the Major Tournaments. If you have any feedback or questions please contact Kathy Takemura, Monthly Tournament Chair here

TREASURER REPORT

Checks for the WPLGASC Association Day Awards from December through June have been mailed. Please deposit them as soon as possible and distribute the awards to your members with our sincere "Congratulations".

Again, WPLGASC Awards were increased by 10%. Thanks to the Board for keeping expenses to a minimum so we get to enjoy these little extras! Contact our Treasurer, Susan Shimizu, here if you have any guestions.